
MINUTES OF COMMUNITY CENTRE COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE ADDISON V.C ROOM ON 26th AUGUST 2014

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Bunyan, Rook, Summers & Veitch. Phil Mummery, Bob Butler & Revd. Richard Williams
APOLOGIES: Cllr. Fermor
Members who have a personal or prejudicial interest, whether direct or indirect within the meaning of Section 51 of the Local Government Act 2000, or a personal or prejudicial interest defined by the Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, in any of the matters appearing on the agenda are invited to declare that interest at this stage. Alternatively, personal interests can be declared at the time when a specific item is being discussed, if a member wishes to speak on an item in which they have a personal interest.

No interests were declared.

39/14: St. Dunstan’s Church Committee

Revd. Williams had approached the Clerk on behalf of the Church Committee with a request to discuss various issues and had subsequently been invited to this meeting. He confirmed the Church Committee were looking at future development and considering how best to improve facilities in and around the Church. He felt it important that the future of the Church in the Community and the new Community Centre were all “singing from the same hymn sheet” and that any areas of potential conflict such as mother and toddler groups or debt counselling should be identified. He thought the gospel could be spread by serving the community. Cllr. Veitch stated that as yet there were no plans included in the design which directly catered for the young people of the community so this was an area that would need to be thought about, however debt counselling may well be covered by the Citizens Advice Bureau who were expected to join us in the Community Centre. She did not envisage a musical venue per say and confirmed that there would be no intention whatsoever to entice any current customers of the Church into the Community Centre, and was comfortable with the synergy between both organisations. Revd. Williams stated that the Church would be happy to fill any gaps in services that remain and that both organisations primary function, is to do what is best for the community. It may be that providing further facilities to increase the weekly lunch club could be supported by the Church. He reiterated that any decision as to how the Church would provide these further facilities were still in the early stages, it may be that a new Chapter House would be necessary or that existing buildings around the Church could be utilised if they were available to them.

Cllr. Bunyan confirmed to the Church Committee that there were no plans to include any medical facility in the Centre as it was hoped this may be provided if and when the area south of the High Street was developed.

A discussion followed on access to grant funding. All agreed that there was an increase in demand at present due to the Church’s restoration projects, the refurbishment of St. George’s Institute in Sissinghurst and the Community Centre in Cranbrook. Cllr. Rook confirmed there were streams of money that may be available to us that would not be available to either of the other organisations such as a loan from the Public Works Loan Board, and that our fundraising could not begin in earnest until the planning application had been submitted. 
Revd. Williams stated that the Church had gained quite a lot of experience in obtaining grants from the Heritage and National Lottery Funds and advised that we should enter into dialogue with them as soon as possible to obtain information on how best to present any bid for funds. He confirmed the Church was currently preparing its fourth bid, three had been successful with only one being rejected. He also thought that if we both were applying for funds from the same source, that we should co-ordinate how we promote Cranbrook, the facts and figures must match, the language we use may be critical.  He also suggested that Cllr. Rook speak to John Tapper and Brian Awford for advice, they had gained a great deal of experience from the Churches previous grant applications, and that any hours spent on the project should be carefully recorded. In response to Cllr. Summers, Revd. Williams confirmed the timetable for the Churches’ project was to complete the restoration of the Tower next year, Stage 1 – the Church interior (including the organ) would take 3-5 years with Stage 2, a new Chapter House or utilisation of current buildings following on. 
Cllr. Veitch stated that Smarden had taken two years to raise the 2 million needed for their Village Hall and that even if funds were in place, the very earliest the Community Centre could expect to be completed would be the end of 2016.
The Church Committee asked if any decision on the future of the Vestry Hall had been made, and confirmed their current facilities were inadequate. Cllr. Veitch confirmed that any decision was further down the line and would follow a full discussion by all Members, however she thought it highly unlikely that we would consider releasing the freehold, but may lease, rent or hire it out to cover the cost of maintaining the building. She also confirmed that the Parish Council would vacate the Information Centre on completion of the Community Centre. Cllr. Veitch extended an invitation to any Member of the Church Committee to join this Committee or attend as an invited guest at any future meeting so that we are all aware of how each other’s projects are progressing. She asked the Deputy Clerk to ensure the Church Committee receives the agenda for future meetings.
40/14:  Update:
Cllr. Veitch stated that she and Cllr. Rook were scheduled to attend the Sissinghurst Fete with the current design, however they had decided to opt out as the display boards would not withstand the inclement weather. 
41/14:  Detailed Architects Brief/Latest Design:
Cllr. Veitch stated there was nothing to report at this time
42/14:  Public Consultation:
She stated that she had been extremely encouraged by the number of people that had attended the Public Consultation and thanked the Members that had manned it. She confirmed that she would Chair the Presentation event, she was expecting to do a brief introduction and update on the project. David Rivers had confirmed he would attend the Presentation and be available to answer questions on the adjoining Cranbrook Engineering site and the enabling housing. She confirmed that Nigel Taylor had attended the Consultation and taken into account some of the comments received and she believed his team were already working on tweaking the design. In response to Cllr. Summers, she hoped that the revised layout would take into account the lower ground floor entrance. 
43/14:  Planning Application:
Cllr. Veitch stated there was nothing to report at this stage, however the application for access to the site was being prepared and was expected to be submitted within the next month.
44/14:  Fundraising:
This item was covered under the heading St. Dunstan’s Church Committee.  
45/14:  Items for information:

No items were raised.

